	UNIVERSITY TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE
October 3, 2011
Horrabin Hall 1
3:30 – 5:30 p.m.
MINUTES
PRESENT:  A. Baker, G. Boynton, R. Carson, C. Dooley, R. Gabbei, R. Kelly, C. Lapka, R. Lindner, D. Mummert, L. Neff, M. Phillips, J. Richmond, B. Sonnek.
EX-OFFICIO:  G. Montalvo.
ABSENT:  L. Armstead, L. Barden-Gabbei, R. Foster, B. Mann, J. Olsen, J. Orris, A. Reuschel, S. Saddler, K. Schiber.
GUESTS:  M. Morgan, M. Mossman, M. Romano, J. Wigglesworth.
I.	Minutes
A.	Approval of the August 22, 2011 minutes.

FY12 MOTION #3 (Lindner/Mummert) Motion to approve the minutes from August 22, 2011. Motion approved.
II.	Action Items
A.	Timing for the Mandated Reporter Requirement

At this time we are waiting for a response from ISBE. They are sending this to their legal department for a definition. 

Assessment Coordinator position update

When NCATE was here in 2003 our program was cited for an area of improvement for issues with our assessment system. WIU made a commitment to NCATE to hire an assessment coordinator but annual requests to add it to the budget were not approved. This year Carson requested and received the funds for the position. In addition, the offsite report from NCATE asked for documentation on our progress in filling the position, so it was important to have someone hired before the accreditation visit. Dr. Greg Montalvo has been appointed to the position. Dr. Montalvo has extensive experience with assessment and we are fortunate he is willing to accept this role. The position will be renewed annually. 

III.	Informational Items
A. State Program Redesign Conversations

[bookmark: _GoBack]Carson has heard some rumblings at the state level. Most recently is a discussion of the possibility of pushing back the date when programs must be finished with their program redesign. However, we will not slow down our efforts because this would allow us time to be more thorough and make certain we have a program that reflects our conceptual framework.

B. State Annual Report Update

Boynton, Kelly, Dooley, Sonnek, and Carson were able to join the webinar. The new report for this year reflects some of the things we were concerned about. A text box with unlimited characters has been added which leaves plenty of room to enter information. If you have information from SPA reports that you can drop in please go ahead and enter it. Carson will enter information so that you can go in and do what you need to do. You may want to compose your answer in a Word doc and then cut and paste into the box. All initial programs should be able to get most of the information from WEPPAS. Carson will put in the list of the professional education faculty and will send a list of those you should also mark. 

The ISBE report is due November 30. Carson will send you information once she has put in the required information, which will include a document on how to get data from WEPPAS. The candidate ethnicity information will be sent to you. You will need to list the program changes to each assessment that you have and the steps you are taking to remediate weaknesses. Once you have entered information make sure to save it so you can revisit the information later. All programs must be online by November 30. If you missed the webinar it will be available online at the ISBE web site.  

Please check your teacher education faculty list and make sure it is correct on the TPEP website. If not, send Christie an email to have them removed or other corrections.

C. TPEP Assessment Coordinator

See item above.

D. NCATE Visit Updates
a. Orientation w/UTEC, Sunday, Nov. 6th, 2-3 pm, Capitol Rooms
b. Meeting w/Assessment Co., Monday, Nov. 7th, 9-9:45, HH 60
c. Meeting w/UTEC, Monday, Nov. 7th, 10-10:45, HH 3 (Next to HH 1)
d. Meeting w/methods professors, Monday, Nov. 7th, 2-2:45 pm, HH60
e. Meeting w/initial program Chairs/designees, Monday, Nov. 7th, 3-3:45 pm, HH 26

Please disregard the schedule outlined above. This has been presented to NCATE and may change.


E. TPA Performance-Based Assessment Update

You should all be aware the TPA performance-based assessment is coming. This year we are one of the pilot institutions. The spring 2012 ELED student teachers are the pilot group. Candidates will be expected to show evidence they have successfully met the assessments. This will eventually be high stakes and will be in addition to the APT test. Candidates must videotape themselves teaching lessons during their student teaching experience. This is an exam based on performance that will be submitted to Pearson. There are very specific directions on what to write which are similar to a portfolio. Dooley noted her department has begun working with field experience students in preparation of the change. If candidates do not pass the TPA they will not be certified. Remediation is possible but it needs to be done early in the student teaching experience. If they remediate too late they run the risk of having to return and retake student teaching. The TPA will be $300 for the student. We need to decide internally if we are going to eliminate the second reflective paper and look at our current assessments and what changes need to occur. We will get more explicit instructions after the pilot is finished. We will need to back map so our candidates have adequate opportunities to be prepared. This is important to consider in our program redesign. The TPA will be required of all schools in the state, beginning in 2015. The state is strongly encouraging institutions to begin preparing for this change.

F. Official Name Change from the State Teacher Certification Board to the Illinois State Educator Preparation and Licensure Board (SEPLB)

The name change is effective now and we need to try to use the correct terminology. We will check with Vickie Nicholson to see if these changes be done across the board instead of each program submitting the forms.

G. Reminder of Current Policy on Early Certification

Reminder:  Degrees have to be conferred before they can be certified. 

Teacher education faculty vitas are needed for the TPEP website in preparation for the NCATE visit. Everything must be online by 11pm on Thursday. Also, please send an estimate of expenditures on teacher education for the past two years. 

H. E-Portfolio option in WIU’s new online learning software

Phillips discussed the new Desire2Learn online platform has a portfolio component. Phillips contacted Dr. Rick Carter, Director of Distance Learning for information. This might be an option for those who use the portfolio for your programs. As she gets information she will forward it to the committee. If it is possible to use the platform it might save students the cost of buying Task Stream. 

I. CPEP Report

No report

Richmond - Student teachers will be back on campus November 4. Candidates will meet with Certification and TRS representatives in the morning and with departments in the afternoon.

J. SEDG Report 

SEDG committee is deferring time to the Redesign committee. Meetings will be held on Mondays.

IV.	Other
Please encourage your faculty to attend the meeting on October 7th.

V.	Miscellaneous Dates to Remember
A. UTEC on Monday, October 17th from 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in HH 1
B. Redesign Committee Meetings from 3:15 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in HH 1 on the following Wednesdays: October 5th & October 12th 
C. NCATE Preparation Meeting for all teacher education faculty members on Friday, October 7th in the Union Capitol Rooms with CODEC to QC 115
D. UTEC on Monday, October 31st from 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in HH 1
E. NCATE Accreditation Visit – Sunday, November 6th through Tuesday, November 8th 

	FY12 MOTION#4 (Dooley/Sonnek) Motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion approved.
